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444 South 161h Street Mall """" 

Omaha, NE 68lO2~2247 

LlC-13-0139 
October 4,2013 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attn: Document Control Desk 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 

Reference: 1. Docket No. 50-285 
2. Letter from OPPD (L. P. Cortopassi) to NRC (Document Control Desk) 

dated April 23, 2013 (LlC-13-0050) 

Subject: Withdrawal of Licensee Event Report 2013-004, Revision 0, for the 
Fort Calhoun Station 

8y letter dated August 23, 2013 (Reference 2), Omaha Public Power District (OPPD) 
submitted Licensee Event Report (LER) 2013-004, Revision 0, for the Fort Calhoun 
Station (FCS). 8ased on the final causal analysis, the voltage swings experienced 
during the event were caused by the removal of a ground wire internal to the (Ametek) 
vital instrument bus inverters during the 2011 refueling outage. This ground has been 
replaced and the inverters were tested satisfactorily. The station vital instrument bus 
inverters are not required below temperatures of 300 degrees Fahrenheit. The grounds 
were removed while the plant was not in a condition requiring the inverters to be 
operable, and the condition was identified and corrected prior to restoring the inverters 
to an operable status. Therefore, the condition originally reported under 10 CFR 
50.73(a)(2)(ii)(8) (Event Number 48781), did not Significantly degrade plant safety and 
OPPD is withdrawing LER 2013-004. This number will not be reused. 

No commitments are being made in this letter. 

If you should have any questions, please contact me. 

Louis P. Cortopassi 
Vice President and CNO 

Employment with Equal Opportunity 
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c: S. A. Reynolds, Acting NRC Regional Administrator, Region IV 
J. M. Sebrosky, NRC Senior Project Manager 
L. E. Wilkins, NRC Project Manager 
J. C. Kirkland, NRC Senior Resident Inspector 


